# 1869 TIMES

# THE U.S. 1869 PICTORIAL RESEARCH ASSOCIATES

EDITOR: B. E. CHAPMAN, 5099 STEUBEN DR. MEMPHIS, TENN. 38134

Dear Associates,

Although a newsletter had not originally been planned for the U.S. 1869 Pictorial Research Associates, the opportunity has presented itself in the most gracious form of Mr. J.C.M. Cryer. Jim, as most of us know, has been a long supporter of organized philately and holds a great interest in the 1869 issue. Once again, as so many times in the past, he has stepped forward for the benefit of the group and at his personal expense offered to duplicate and mail this communicative link. Our deepest thanks, Jim.

# ANNOUNCEMENT OF PUBLICATION INTENTIONS ++ MAJOR ANNOUNCEMENT

The form of the first publication of the U.S. 1869 Pictorial Research Associates has been under consideration for some time. It is an item which has not been taken lightly by a number of people concerned with this decision. Many have participated; in fact, most of the membership have given input. Those who have contributed most significantly to the final product to be outlined below include: John Birkinbine, II, Margaret Wunsch, Michael I aurence and Ben Chapman.

The U.S. 1869 PRA publication to be distributed at INTERPHIL '76 is considered to be a <u>first</u> in philatelic publishing. The articles prepared by the membership will be printed individually on high quality 9" by 6" loose leaf "stipple paper." The paper will be 3-hole punched and printed on both sides, so that each article will stand by itself. The group of articles thus assembled will be sent to the membership so that they may be stored or housed as desired.

It is expected that most will purchase appropriate 3-ring binders for the articles. Future publications of the PRA are expected to be made in the same manner so that the "book" will grow through the years. Thus, in time, each member will probably wish to devise their own filing system for the articles. Page dividers are commercially available which will allow individual classification according to each member's desires.

Emphasis will be placed by your Editor in selecting a high quality process for photographic reproduction and long lasting paper. No doubt our initial attempt will consist of typewritten and photographically reduced "copy" to resemble the more expensive typesetting. Hopefully, as the success of our project grows, increased membership and publication sales will allow the utilization of more expensive techniques. Advertisements will be solicited in order to help defray publishing costs.

This format should provide maximum benefits to the membership for several years to come. It will be a quality publication. Quantities to be printed will be minimal. Distribution, however, will be to specialists who truly appreciate the research effort. It is expected that the early articles will become highly desirable philatelic literature.

Extra copies of the "first edition" are available to the membership at the price of SIC.CD each. Several have already asked for extras. This sounds like a good idea, since it will allow filing of articles in more than one place. Those desiring same are urged to write to your Editor before the end of the year. The press run will probably be decided soon.



#### 3c Locomotive Lines

Rex H. (Jim) Stever called the other day to report the discovery of a 3c Locomotive with large plate crack on cover. These are extremely uncertainty of a count them on your fingers. Congretulations, Jim, will we read about it soon?

Two of our members are sporting recently completed exhibits of the 3c Locomotive exclusive.

They are Mrs. Margaret Wunsch and your Editor
Ben Chapman. Margaret is showing her #114's at the all woman Chicago show November 7-9 and Est will be at MEMPHEX the following weekend.

Richard Wolffers, 127 Kearny St., San Francisc Calif, 94108 is having an auction of a select group of the 3c 1869 specialized on December 11-13. A wide variety is offered. Better get your bids in before your Editor does!

#### SEND IN YOUR ARTICLE NOW

The notification sent to all members on August 4, 1975 has brought many responses. It has brought in far fewer actual articles for publication. To recap, Associated may either write an article for the publication or pay \$10 to receive the first edition. If you write, the article must be accepted by your Editor on or before December 31, 1975. This will be a firm and absolute deadline. If you intend to submit, a strong suggestion to begin is hereby conveyed.

Those who wish to pay the \$10 fee may do so now or anytime up to January 31, 1972. This is a firm deadline also. Your \$2 initiation fee will be forfeited on this date if neither an article nor \$10 has been received. In case of forfeiture, the member will be removed from the active roll and in order to receive the publication be required to pay an additional \$17. This \$17 fee is the same fee which will be collected from non-members who desire only a copy of the publication. This \$17 is composed of: \$2 initiation, \$10 basic publication fee, and \$5 late charge. To members, this \$5 late charge is avoided if \$10 is paid before Jan. 31, 1976.

Articles which have been promised include: "Usage of the 2c 1869 Bisect" (with a detailed listing of all known covers), "The 1869 Postage Stamp Issue and Related Designs on United States Paper Currency", "The Ninety Cent 1869 Stamp on Cover", "Earliest Known Use of the 3c 1869 Stamp", along with many others promised by prominent 1869 students: numbers 1, 2, 3, 4, 7, 10, 49, etc.

There were several Associates who did not answer the August 4 communication. Your Editor would like to ask the following members to please declare their intentions for the 1976 Publication: 13, 14, 15, 16, 19, 23, 25, 30, 34, 35, 38, 40, 45, 48, and 50. There were ten Associates who have declared they will pay the \$10 instead of writing. They should go ahead and send a check payable to the U.S. 1869 Pictorial Research Associates to Mrs. Margaret Wunsch, 1219 W. Downer Place, Aurora, Illinois 60506. She is acting as our initial Secretary-Treasurer.

Articles should be sent to your Editor, Benjamin E. Chapman, 5099 Steuben Dr., Memphis, Tenn. 38134 as soon as they are completed. Please also send large black-and-white glossy photographs for your illustrations: Any author who does not have access to photographic facilities will be asked to bear the full postage, registration and photographic costs incurred by your Editor to arrange same. He will do this if desired and only pass along direct costs. \*\*

The U.S. 1869 Pictorial Associates, 1975.

re-		⊕ #
e om-	Number	Name and Address
t-	1.	John Birkinbine II, 7225 N. Oracle Rd., Tucson, Ariz. 85704
81 81	2.	Margaret L. Wunsch, 1219 W. Downer Pl., Aurora, Il. 60506
	3.	Ben Chapman, 5099 Steuben Dr., Memphis, Tn. 38134
<u>12</u>	4.	J. C. Cryer, Box 316, Port Lavaca, Texas 77979
vely,	5.	King Horner, 8614 Bellona Ave., Baltimore, Md. 21204
r,	6.	Ed Hill, 2916 Mid Lane, Houston, Texas 77027
it Rambi	7.	Michael Laurence, 919 N. Michigan Av., Chicago, Il. 60611
3en'ı	8.	Michael C. O'Reilly, 1405 Appalachee Dr., Huntsville, Ala. 35801
	9.	Donald E. Haller, Jr., P.O.Box 363, McLean, Va. 22101
:isc(	10.	Millard Henry Mack, 2133 Luray Av., Cincinnati, Ohio 45206
p	11.	Robert C. Masters, 2227 Westwood Pl., Falls Church, Va. 22043
P	12.	Elliott H. Coulter, Sterling Rd., Harrison, N.Y. 10528
	13.	Charles Miller, 206 Furches St., Raleigh, N.C. 27607
	14.	David T. Beals III, 4117 Broadway, Kansas City, MO. 64111
	15.	Creighton C. Hart, Suite 911, 922 Walnut St., Kansas City, MO.64106
	16.	Maurice Leigh Robinson, 175 Umpawaug Hill, West Redding, Conn. 06896
	17.	Bruce W. Hazelton, P.O.Box 67A, Cumberland Center, Maine 04021 Dr. H. Leland, 17115 Talbot Rd., Edmonds, Wash. 98020
	18. 19.	Mark Essner, 1415 Millwood Lane, Merrick, N.Y. 11566
	20.	C. R. Kannewurf, 312 S. Butrick St., Waukegan, III. 60085
	21.	J. David Baker, 7410 Holliday Dr., West, Indianapolis, Ind. 46260
es	22.	Richard K. Meyer, 5100 N. Prospect Rd., Peoria Heights, Ill 61614
	23.	Fredrick W. Lopez, 219 Franklin St., Melrose, Mass. 02176
	24.	Jeffrey Forster, 685 Shelter Creek Lane, Apt. #244, San Bruno,
26		Cal. 94066
	25.	Cy Horowitz, Box 26, Tannersville, N.Y. 12485
76.	26.	Alan T. Atkins, P.O. Box B, Milford, Ohio 45150
r	27.	Allan G. Latawiec, 155 Hayward Place, Wallington, N.J. 07057
	28.	Irving Piliavin, 2703 Mason St., Madison, Wisc. 53705
<b>a</b> 1	29.	Rex H. Stever, Minerals Exploration, Ltd., Bank & Trust Tower,
		Suite 1505, BT 167, Corpus Cristi, Tex. 78477
on	30.	William G. Kremper, 304 Hermitage Rd., Knoxville, Tenn. 37920
	31.	Lt. Col. Robert G. McCellan, Northbrook Stamp Co., P.O. Box 563
	20	Northbrook, Ill. 60062
	32.	Dr. Graydon Lee Schreiber, 1310 Westellen Rd., Towson, MD 21204 James W. Duplex, Springbrook Terrace, Cerretta St., Stamford, Conn.
10	33.	06907
	34.	R. H. Lounsbery, Bool's Flower Shop, 209 N. Aurora St., Ithaca,
	54.	N.Y. 14850
	35.	Whitney K. Towers, 171 S. Layton Dr., Los Angeles, Calif. 90049
	36.	Paul D. Bourke, 146 Cordaville Rd., Ashland, Mass. 01721
	37.	Lawrence A. Bustillo, 162 Newhouse St., Springfield, Mass. 01118
	38.	Dr. Frank G. Marx, 58 Gallup Lane, Waterford, Conn. 06385
	39.	Dr. Edward S. Greenwald, 39 Disbrow Circle, New Rochelle, N. Y.10804
	40.	Paul R. Hofmann, 6444 N. 63rd Place, Scottsdale, Ariz. 85253
	41.	Robert L. Markovits, P.O.Box 891, Middletown, N.Y. 10940
	42.	Kenneth R. Laurence, 13005 Keystone Terrace, North Miami, Fla. 33181
	43.	Frank C. Baker, 29 Wood Road, Morristown, N.J. 07960
	44.	John McMahon, 3618 W. 75th St., Prairie Village, Kansas 66208
	45.	Leo Stawecki, 30525 Hoy St., Livonia, Mich. 48154
	46.	Sidney W. Emery, 7 Howard St., Springvale, Maine 04083
	47.	Jonathan W. Rose, 41571 Chadbourne Dr., Fremont, Calif. 94538
	48.	John C. Juhring, Old Chatham, N.Y. 12136
	49.	Dr. Hubert Skinner, P. O. Box 4097, New Orleans, La. 70118
	50.	David Olsen "El Molino"/Vilanant (Gerona)/Spain

W. T. (Bill) Crowe, 3 E. 57th St., N.Y. 10022

# OLSEN GRABS DOUBLE HONOR

Daniel Olsen of Vilanant (Gerona), Spain became member number 50 on Serit, 16, 1975 ...... and also became our first member residing outside the United Examples and the solution of the Dan sent quite an unusual 1869 cover to the Group. The cover will be auctioned to those in attendance at the first annual meeting at INTERED next year. The proceeds will go into the PRA Treasury, thus aiding the research and dissemination of 1869 knowledge.

Your editor has not seen this item, but John Birkinbine writes that it is sume attract spirited bidding. A tip of the hat to Dan for allowing one of our group to be attact spirited bidding. A tip of the hat to Dan for allowing one of our group to be attact acquire and cherish this unusual cover. It seems the spirit of giving has already be gun to manifest itself within the PRA. Possibly an enlarged "donation auction" of 1867 material would be appropriate for our INTERPHIL meeting. Our youthful treasury courses stand transfusions. Think about it and bring an item to be sold for the good of the public.

# ANNUAL MEETING AT INTERPHIL IN PLANNING STAGES

John Birkinbine, who is planning the annual INTERPHIL PRA meeting (the first such!) writes.... "Good news! The 1869 Pictorial Research Associates has received confirmation on a meeting room at INTERPHIL. This room is reserved for our exclusive use on Sunday, May 30, from 1:00 to 2:00 P.M." As everyone knows INTERPHIL to be held in Philadelphia, Pa. from May 29 through June 6, 1976. This will definitely be the philatelic event of the year. Make your plans now to attend.....and attend the 1869 First annual meeting.

We have a good bit of business to attend to at the meeting. A Constitution and By-Laws will be proposed. The first election of officers will be held. And, the member-ship willing, a donation auction will be the final item. Oh, lest I forget....the first publication will be distributed.

#### BOUQUETS AND BRICKBATS DEPARTMENT - WHAT DO YOU THINK?

Your PRA Founder members (the initial 7) have been carrying the ball mostly to now. What do you think of the results? We would truly like to hear any and all concerning the items presented in this newsletter. Do we seem to be progressing towards the goals you think we should? Are we doing to much? Or too little? I et us hear your thoughts.

There are two other items where a response seems indicated. There has been some talk about obtaining a supply of high quality 3-ring binders with dividers that are uniform. Possibly we could obtain binders with gold leaf stamping or other features. If you are interested, let your Editor hear your desires. We'll see what we can dig up. The second question involves the articles themselves. Simply stated, should the PRA allow reprinting of selected articles by other philatelic organizations and journals? We have already been approached in this regard. Again, next time you are writing any of the founders, stick in your 2c worth.

# MEMBERSHIP DRIVE - ARE YOU DOING YOUR PART?

As may be seen on page 3, the PRA currently has 51 members. The success of our venture will be dependent on the service which may be supplied to the membership. Unfortunately, the service will be a direct function of the state of the Treasury. As has been mentioned before, we will be operating on quite a limited budget in this, our first year. Our first publication is expected to cost between \$700 and \$900.

Obviously, if we are to break even quite a bit more money will have to be taken in. It is a fact of life that the \$10 "dues" which have been established will not pay for a copy of the publication if the membership remains near the 50 level. On the other hand, if we had about 100 members -- and about 70 paid the \$10 dues, we would be sitting pretty. Each one get one, and send applications to John Birkinbine, 7730 N. Christie, Tucson, Ariz. 85718.